REFERRAL NUMBER 2013-01


For Public Notice via Internet

REASONS FOR DECISION UNDER ENVIRONMENT EFFECTS ACT 1978

Title of Proposal:
 Ravenhall Prison
Proponent:
Department of Justice
Description of Project:


The project involves the development of a medium security men’s prison of 500 beds within the existing prison precinct at Ravenhall and associated infrastructure. The facility would be sited between the Dame Phyllis Frost Centre and the Melbourne Remand Centre. A new access road would be provided from Riding Boundary Road.
Decision:

The Minister for Planning has decided that an Environment Effects Statement (EES) is not required for the Ravenhall Prison project, as described in the referral accepted on 25 January 2013, subject to the following condition:

Prior to the completion of the Environmental Management Plan required through Schedule 8 to the Special Use Zone, a report is to be prepared to the satisfaction of the Department of Sustainability and Environment and in consultation with the Department of Planning and Community Development that:

i. Concisely documents both the existing knowledge of biodiversity values on the site and the outcomes of further targeted surveys, using appropriate maps and drawing upon any existing documentation; and

ii. Describes the siting and conceptual design of the proposed prison facility and associated infrastructure as well as how the biodiversity values have influenced the siting and design.
Reasons for Decision:

· With the exception of potential effects on biodiversity and possible site contamination risks, the environmental effects of the project are unlikely to be of high complexity and significance. The potentially significant effects are largely addressed through provisions of Schedule 8 to the Special Use Zone in the Melton Planning Scheme.
· Appropriate mitigation and offsets for the potentially significant effects of the project on native vegetation and listed threatened species and communities will be addressed through the preparation of an Environmental Management Plan to be approved by the Department of Sustainability and Environment.
· The potential soil contamination risks associated with development of the site will be addressed through the preparation of a contaminated land investigation and an environmental audit of the project site. Under the provisions of Schedule 8 to the Special Use Zone, works cannot commence until a certificate of environmental audit is issued or an environmental auditor has made a statement in accordance with Part IXD of the Environment Protection Act 1970 that the environmental conditions of the land are suitable for sensitive use.
Date of Decision:
5 April 2013















